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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff

COMMITTEE ON CONSUMER AFFAIRS

Council Member Philip Reed, Chair

July 9, 2002

PROPOSED INT. NO. 177-A:
By: Council Members Reed, Comrie, Diaz, Rivera and Weprin (by request of the Mayor)

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the New York City charter, in relation to changing the name of the organized crime control commission to the business integrity commission.


Today, the Committee on Consumer Affairs will hear testimony on Introductory   Bill Number (“Int. No.”) 177-A (copy attached), changing the mane of the City’s  Organized Crime Control Commission to the Business Integrity Commission.  In 2001,    the Mayor’s Charter Commission recommended, and the City voters approved, merging   the responsibilities of regulating the trade waste industry, the shipboard gambling     industry, the Fulton Fish market distribution area and other seafood distribution areas and the public wholesale markets into a new charter agency.  The newly merged Department became the Organized Crime Control Commission.  The Commission now requests a    name change to the Business Integrity Commission.  The effective date would be immediate.


The Committee expects to hear testimony from the Chairman of the            Organized Crime Control Commission, José Maldonado.
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